
Township of Bloomington   
Monday May 4th, 2020 

Regular Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 
 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Town of Bloomington was called to order on Monday, May 
4th, 2020 at 7:00 PM by Chairman Greg Patterson.  Members present were Chairman Greg Patterson, 
Town Supervisors William Erdenberger & Joe Kirschbaum, Clerk Jane Patterson and Patrolman Andrew 
(Buck) Crubel.  A public member was in attendance.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Greg 
Patterson) was made to approve posting of the May meeting/agenda notice, motion carried.  Motion 
(Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was made to approve the April 6th Board Meeting minutes, 
motion carried. 
 
Roads:  A trailer home that was being pulled North towards Patch Grove on Maine Road, caught fire and 
did minor damage to the road.  The men pulling the trailer said they would repair the road.  Patrolman 
Crubel has been working on Dugway Road hauling cement/dirt and dumping it over the road bank in 
narrow areas.   Machinery:  The machinery is in good working condition at this time.   
Patrolman Crubel will order the exit lights for the garage/Hall. 
 
Faherty Recycling gave us 3 more recycling containers.  The ones we have now are not holding all the 
recyclables.  Clerk Jane Patterson will look into identification tags for each Township property owner to 
have in order to use the dump. The tags will be sent out in December with the property tax bills.  It was 
noted that other municipalities use this method to identify their residents.   
 
Clerk Jane Patterson presented the April financial report and all outstanding bills.  The board 
unanimously approved payment of bills.  Motion (Bill Erdenberger), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) was 
made to approve the liquor license renewal application made by the Blake Hollow Barn. One a voice roll 
call Yes-3, No-0, motion carried.  The BOR training DVD and materials have arrived and a training date 
will be determined at the next meeting.  Clerk Jane Patterson explained the extra measures that were 
taken to ensure safety at the April election and possible measures that will need to be taken for the 
August and November elections.  These safety measures may also be needed for all Board/Special Town 
meetings and the Board of Review.   
 
The next monthly board meeting will be Monday June 1st 2020 at 7:00 pm. at the Town Hall. 
The first BOR Meeting to Adjourn to a later date will be June 1st, 2020 at 6:45 pm at the Town Hall in 
order to comply with the State BOR laws. 
 
Motion (Greg Patterson), seconded (Joe Kirschbaum) to adjourn the meeting, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Jane Patterson-Clerk 


